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Committee Vote:  Favorable 4-0 (In favor: Council Members Davis, Olson, Patterson and 

Toles/Absent: Campos) 

 

Staff provided a summary of the resolution and referral comments that were received.  CR-41-

2014 grants authority to the Purchasing Agent pursuant to Section 603 of the County Charter to 

negotiate and extend the existing County’s Municipal Solid Waste Collection Contracts for up to 

seven (7) years with seven (7) one year extensions without competitive bidding.   

 

Mr. Adam Ortiz, Director of the Department of the Environment provided some additional 

information to the Committee, including that the existing 18 contracts with County haulers will 

expire by 2016 and this resolution would allow them to be negotiated and consolidate them to 

provide efficient and cost savings to the County.  He also responded to questions from the 

Committee members. 

 

The Office of Law determined that CR-41-2014 was in proper legislative form. 

 

The Office of Audits and Investigation indicated there could be a positive fiscal impact on the 

County in the amount of approximately $2 million as a result of adopting CR-41-2014.   

 


